
 

Newsletter: 6 Thursday 16th May 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Attitude to School Survey 
Students in Grades 4-6 will receive information 
next week about their participation in the Atti-
tude to School Survey.  This is a Department of 
Education survey administered each year to cap-
ture student voice.  Areas surveyed range from 
student engagement, wellbeing, resilience, bul-
lying and life in general.  Students will partici-
pate in the survey in the coming weeks.  If you 
have any questions or concerns please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
School Hours 
We have had a number of incidents of students 
being dropped off very early in the morning and 
late to be collected in the afternoon.  Please note 
that the supervised hours of operation are 8:45 
through to 3:20.   
Staff have commitments in the morning and af-
ternoon which usually involves class and mate-
rial set up for the day and/or meetings and pro-
fessional development.  
If there are changes to your child’s pick up 
please contact the office prior to 3pm so that we 
can accommodate these changes. 
We are extremely fortunate at WDPS that we 
have a before and after school service.  Their-
Care hours of operation are 7-8:45 in the morn-
ing and 3:20-6 in the evening.  Please engage 
this service if you require students at school out-
side the normal operating times.  Lucas, our new 
WDPS Theircare educator is more than happy to 
assist families setting up bookings. 
 
Illness 
We have a number of bugs and illnesses floating 
around the area and slowly making their way to 
school.  Please ensure any child who is unwell 
remains home from school.  We would appreci-
ate notification if your child has anything that is 
likely to be passed onto the others.  We have 
staff and students who are immune compro-
mised.  Notification for these families ensures 
their health and safety. 
 
 
 

Mitch Tambo and The Voice of Lele 
We are very excited to host Mitch Tambo and his 
wife, Lele, this Friday 17th May.  Mitch will provide 
an interactive First Nations cultural performance fol-
lowed by a yarning circle.  Lele’s performance pro-
motes empathy and cultural awareness. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates for the calendar 

 
May 

Fri 17th Mitch Tambo and Lele performance 
Fri 17th Grade 6 Winter Sports @ Korumburra 
Thur 23rd Division Cross Country 
Fri 24th Grade 6 Winter Sports @ Foster 
Fri 31st District Winter sports play off 

 
June 

Fri 7th       Curriculum Day Report writing day 
                    no students at school, TheirCare  
                    operational 
Mon 10th Kings Birthday Public holiday 
Tues 11th School Council meeting  
Fri 28th End of term 2 2:30pm dismissal 
 
As always, if you require any-
thing please do not hesitate to 
contact us, either via the office             
or directly to the classroom 
teacher. 
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Web:    http://www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292     
Direct Deposit Details: BSB 633-000 Account No: 156869083 Bendigo Bank Toora 

Gabrielle Boyd  Principal  
. 

Little School, Big Heart 



 

Student Awards 

Congratulations to all the students who have earned reading awards. 



 
 
 

Artist of the Month 

Art 

P/1/2/3 and 4/5/6 students have had freeman teaching art since he has been on placement. 

During Freeman’s art lessons students practiced creating art as a team. One of the activities 
which was a great hit was drawing on a students back and the other student would need to 
draw what they felt was being drawn. We had some very accurate pictures then we also had 
some very crazy pictures which all students enjoyed sharing with each other.  

The lions club peace poster competition is coming up in the next coming art lessons.  

Mrs Wade 

Artist of the month has been chosen to celebrate all the lovely work and effort students have put 
in to create their own artwork. 
 
Artist: Harvey 
 
Harvey has been very focused in art this term. He has been listening to the art instructions and 
trying to get all of his work completed in the set time. Harvey created a great ANZAC day art-
work. Harvey also did a great job in art class while Freeman was teaching.  
 
What do you love about art?  I love draw-
ing and its really cool and I love making 
things. I just enjoy it. 
 
What has been your favourite art activi-
ty? Colouring is my favourite.  
 
What is your favourite material to use 
in art? (e.g. paint) I like to use everything 
to make art.  

Mrs Wade 



 
 
 

Mother’s Day afternoon tea 
Last Friday afternoon, the 10th of May we had our Mother’s Day afternoon tea. Students invit-
ed mothers, grand mothers and special people to celebrate Mother’s Day. It was wonderful to 
see so many come to our afternoon tea. Students spoilt their loved ones with gifts purchased 
from the Welshpool op-shop as well as hand made cards and a key chain. Students waited on 
their guests ensuring they had food and a drink. It was a great afternoon, enjoyed by all.  
 
Thank you all who attended and made the event so lovely.  

Mrs Wade  



 
 
 

In PE lessons the grades Prep-3 students have been introduced to a variety 
of different cooperative games. The students have worked on following rules 
and developing strategies for games.  

Lessons have included games and activities that allow the stu-
dents to develop accuracy with throwing, catching and kicking.  

The grades 4,5,6 students are currently exploring the skills 
around soccer, and have been participating in activities and 
games where they can apply passing, shooting and dribbling 
skills.  

Mr Moore 

Athlete of the Month 

Physical Education 

Bray Anedda is this months Athlete of the month. 

Bray is a passionate participant in PE lessons. He 
shows excellent sportsmanship and is encouraging 
and supportive of his peers. Bray participated 
strongly at the Prom Coast Athletics and compet-
ed in the 800m at the District Athletics. Bray has 
also qualified for the division cross-country which 
will be held next Thursday at the Stony Creek 
Racecourse.   

Mr Moore 



 
 
 

The Music Award for April goes to a Grade 6 student. 

He always makes an excellent contribution to music class, he is 
developing some good music skills, he’s helpful and he sets a good 
example to others. 

The music award will be presented at assembly. 

Mrs Dower 



 
 

WDPS Looking ahead 2024 
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Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

Congratulations to Wade Bland/Sinead Hilder for their winning bid on our auction for the signed 
Geelong Football Guernsey. The money raised will once again go to our redevelopment of our bas-
ketball court. 
Please keep an eye out in the coming weeks when we start our major fundraiser for Term 2. We will 
be selling ‘funky socks’ from Jolly Soles . Let’s all add a little colour to our feet. 
 
Lisa Van Kuyk 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 2 

. 
 
May 
Wed 22nd—Jenelou 
Wed 29th—Sandra 
 
June 
Wed 5th—Kerri 
Wed 12th - Sandra 
Wed 19th -  Lisa V 
Wed 26th - Kerri 
 
HELPERS NEEDED FOR TERM 3 

 

**Helpers needed**  
Please contact Lisa Van 
Kuyk if you are able to 

help. 

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
BBQ Wednesdays we are 

desperately needing 
more volunteers. If you can 

assist us with any of the dates 
for the upcoming term please 
make contact with Lisa Van 
Kuyk or the school office.   



 

Community  
Information & Events 


